Western Kentucky University

TopSCHOLAR®

WKU Archives Records

WKU Archives

1-6-1925

UA3/1/2/1 Letter to Grace Lindsey

Henry Cherry

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.wku.edu/dlsc_ua_records

Part of the Communication Commons, Health Services Administration Commons, and the Higher Education Administration Commons

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by TopSCHOLAR®. It has been accepted for inclusion in WKU Archives Records by an authorized administrator of TopSCHOLAR®. For more information, please contact topscholar@wku.edu.

January 6, 1925.

Miss Grace Lindsey, Sheridan, Ky.

My dear Miss Lindsey:

Your esseemed favor is received. This institution is not puttin up a hospital. We have in mind a Health Building for the future but it will be several years before this is put up. The City of Bowling Green has voted bond to the extent of \$125,000 for a hospital, but they have not even begun the construction of the building. It will possibly be a year or two years before the hospital is in active operation. It depends upon how soon they will begin the building. I assure you I am interested in your request and am sorry I am not in a position to give you more optimistic news.

This institution is enjoying unprecedented success. I am sending to you under separate wrapper the last two issues of Teachers College Heights which will give the news of the Hill.

With all good wishes, I am,

Fraternally yours,

HHC: F